
 
MINUTES 

Information Technology Advisory Committee 
March 28, 2014 

 
Attendees:  Bill Abplanalp, Adrian Aron, Bruce Buskill, Charles Cosmato, Jon Harris, Jaime 
Hunt, Danny Kemp, Wendy Lowe, Randa McDonald, Ed Oakes, Santhosh Parameswaran, Chad 
Reed 
 
The Information Technology Advisory Committee was called to order by Santhosh 
Parameswaran at 3:05 pm on March 28, 2014 in Heth Hall 045.  Santhosh asked for a motion to 
approve minutes from the previous meeting on February 28th, 2014.  Chad Reed motioned, 
Adrian Aron seconded, motion carried. 
 
Bill Abplanalp discussed the maximum password age for faculty/staff.  He stated that there 
would be a maximum of 180 days to change passwords, which will fall more in sync with school 
terms.  The targeted implementation for this new password change requirement is the end of 
September 2014.  An email will be sent to all faculty and staff before the implementation. 
 
Ed Oakes stated that IT has received a lot of requests for video streaming classes.  Video 
streaming in the past has had problems with large files being slow and/or locking up.  A solution 
for these problems is a new system called Kaltura.  Charles Cosmato, Don Hall, and Lisa 
McDaniel have been testing Kaltura and are hoping it will be ready for use by Our Turn in May. 
 
Ed announced that Microsoft has released Microsoft Office for iPads.  DoIT is checking on the 
licensing costs for RU and will report back to the committee. 
 
Charles Cosmato motioned to adjourn, Chad Reed seconded the motion.  The meeting 
adjourned at 3:15 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Linda W. Kipps 

 
 

 


